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If you need the newsletter, or any other school letter, to be in a different format, please speak with   
Mrs Funnell in the school office.  

If you need help or support with access to any information, please also contact Mrs Funnell.  

Reading Reward Scheme 

Thank you for your ongoing support in 
totting up reading minutes at home. 
This week (and covering lock down): 

Maple: 2,992 minutes Cherry: 6,973 minutes 

Willow: 8,333 minutes Lilac: 3,515 minutes 

Well done, Willow! 

Top Tips 

 Letters home: outstanding 
permission slips, letter from ESCC 
regarding Lateral Flow Device 
Tests.  

 ParentPay: There are to be some 
changes to ParentPay after Easter. Please ensure 
your account is up to date.  

 Class emails: the class emails used during 
lockdown have been de-activated. If you wish to 
contact a teacher, please email the school office. 

 

Comic Relief Red Nose Day: 
Friday 19th March 
 

For Red Nose Day this year, 
we would like the children to 
come to school wearing red 
(outfits can be as wacky as 
they like, the funnier the 
better, as long as they're red) and to bring a donation 
of £1. 

Class teachers will be running activities in their 
classrooms on that day, too.   

Diary Dates: 
March       April 
18th: Forest School - Cherry Class      1st: Virtual Easter Service 
19th: Comic Relief Red Nose Day      1st: Forest School - Lilac Class 
22nd: Full Governor Board Meeting   1st: Last Day Term 4 
25th: Forest School - Willow Class   19th: First day Term 5  
 

Attendance  

Whole school: week: 99.2%  

       year: 96.4% 

Maple:  98.2%     Cherry: 100% 

Willow: 99.1%    Lilac:     99.1% 

Less than 94.9%        95 to 96.4%  

96.5 to 99.9%       100%  

Learning Powers Certificate 

 

In  our Celebration Assembly today, the following 

children celebrated their achievements:  
  

 Maple:  Jax   Cherry:  Jacob J 

 Willow: Amelia  Lilac:     Leon 

                           Well done to all! 
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School Uniform 

Now we are all back in school, we would like to remind you about school uniform. Shirts, 
which should always be tucked in, need to have ties (available from the school office), 
no nail varnish or fake nails and earrings should be studs only. Shoes should be 
completely black.  
The full school uniform policy can be found on our website.  

Sports Award 

Mr D’s Sports Stars of the week: 

Charlie: for full participation and 
engagement during PE. 

Teagan: for excellent participation 
and imagination used during 
Gymnastics.  

Braxton: for outstanding dribbling, control and skill 
demonstrated during Football 

Jessica: who great listening, and participation 
during PE and for following instructions! 

                        Well done to you all! 

Family Grapevine 

The West Kent Family Grapevine have asked us to 
share that their Spring Edition is online only and is 
“filled with essential information for parents, family 
competitions and some fantastic articles.” 

 

Keeping Safe 

Now we are all back in school,  we would like to remind you to please wear a mask when 

you are dropping off and collecting your children from school. Children will be sanitising 

their hands when entering and 

leaving the school. Please also 

remember there is still a 2metre 

rule across the country for 

keeping a safe distance from 

others. 

School Value and weekly reflection 

Each term, we focus on a Christian Value with weekly reflection in assembly 

and in Class. 

We would like to 

develop this further 

by asking you to 

discuss the reflection 

of the week with your 

child(ren) at home. 

This term we are 

looking at 

Forgiveness and 

Hope. 

Great Resource 

We have been made aware 

of a locally written rhyming 

times table book, which is 

available for pre-order at: 

https://
www.austinmacauley.com/
book/rhyme-times 
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Celebration Assembly 

 

Every Friday morning we have our virtual Celebration assembly as a whole school! It's a brilliant opportunity to 

see the whole school together and lovely to see the children waving to their friends in other classes. We        

celebrate those who have been on Blue or the Star during the week, as well as giving out Learner of the Week, 

Sports Star, British Citizen and awarding the Reading Cup and Attendance Ted to the winning class. We finish 

each assembly with cheering a big happy birthday to those who have celebrated birthdays in the week - it's the 

best way to start a Friday morning. 
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Opportunity 

Travel to Malawi 

Across the schools we have now covered a staggering 5,045 miles in our goal 
to ‘Travel to Malawi’ and we have roughly 1,500 miles to go with the aim of 
reaching there by Easter. 

Keep sending information of how far you have hopped, skipped, run, walked, 
cycled or crawled to the school office or go to:  

traveltomalawi@pioneerfederation.co.uk.  
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